May 1, 2013
Dear Parents,

As part of our language arts curriculum and character education program, we are talking about the impact of bullying – and what a difference it can make when a person (child or adult) finds the courage to cross the line from bystander to upstander (someone who takes action to stop bullying).

As a class, we would now like to share our stories of upstanders with a worldwide audience by joining an online conversation: Upstanders, Not Bystanders.  The conversation is hosted by VoiceThread.com, a free program for educators. Here is the web address: https://voicethread.com/share/4134620/.
By using VoiceThread for this cross-curricular project, my students will have an opportunity to share their stories with an authentic audience. Equally important, they will be learning Internet safety and digital citizenship skills.  As elementary students, we will post their VoiceThread comments with their first names only (or first name + last initial for students with the same first name). They also will use avatars (visual representations) instead of personal photographs.  They may leave comments via text or audio, but no webcam comments.  Learning about how to protect their online privacy is an important component of learning to be a thoughtful, responsible (digital) citizen, and therefore woven into the Upstanders, Not Bystanders project.
It is not necessary for you to create an account to listen to the VoiceThread.  In order for you to leave a comment, however, you will need to create an account. To create a VoiceThread account, go to http://voicethread.com. The process takes only a few minutes. To leave a comment for your child or his/her classmates, you can use a cell phone, microphone, a webcam, or even type in a comment.  Once you are satisfied with your comment, save it.  The comment does not actually go live, though, until I approve it (another digital citizenship component).  


Before your child may start posting to the Upstanders, Not Bystanders VoiceThread, I ask that you read through this letter and then discuss and sign the following form below. Please let me know if you have questions.
Sincerely,
Mrs. ______________________________

Note: If for any reason you do not wish your child to share his/her upstander story via the VoiceThread, he/she will still  be able to participate in the assignment via paper and pencil.
___________________________________________________________________
VoiceThread Parent Permission Form
My child has permission to leave a comment (voice or text) on our class VoiceThead  projects. 
Child’s Name: ______________________________________
Parent/Guardian signature ____________________________
Date: __________________
